
 

Summer 2023 Area 42 Newsletter    [1]    www.nevadaarea42.org 

Summer 2023 Edition                           Confidential AA Document 

             

Message from our Delegate 

Yo yo yo!! What up area 42? Can you believe 

we are already a quarter of the way through 

with our panel 73 rotation?  My sobriety date 

is 8/16/2006. I remember when I first became 

a GSR and found out it was a two year 

commitment! I couldn’t believe it. Two years 

seemed like an eternity. The longer I stay 

sober the more I realize what an absolute 

miracle it is that I ever got sober. What a 

miracle it is that I became a member of this 

fellowship and was able to finally be beaten 

down enough to take some direction.  

I will never know how I got 30 days of 

sobriety. What I do know is that once I ran 

out of my own ideas and was desperate 

enough to ask for help, I started calling 

rehabs. After calling every facility in my area, 

I then called my brother, who told me I 

should simply try going to the church on 

Greenway and Horizon, the next night, at 

7pm, and that I will find people there that can 

help, which I did! At first, I hated everything 

about AA and everything about being sober. 

But there were people there that saved my 

life. They held my hand and gave me a new 

way to live. They put me into service when I 

was 2 months sober and I have had a service 

position in AA ever since.  

I am so grateful for everything AA has done 

for me. AA has never asked anything from 

me, except that when I get this, try to pass it 

onto the next person who walks in the door. I 

pray that I can do that until the day I die. Our 

Area Assembly is coming up quickly in 

beautiful downtown Tonopah, Nevada. I 

hope to see all of you there or on our virtual 

platform. Thank you very much for your 

service and for making Area 42 the greatest 

Area in the history of the universe!!! 

Jake S., Area 42 Delegate 

delegate@nevadaarea42.org   

AREA 42 
NEWSLETTER 

The Area 42 Newsletter is 

published 4 times annually on 

February 23, April 30,  

August 10, and October 31. 
Send Newsletter submissions to:     

area_newsletter_editor@nevada

area42.org 

 

Did you know??? Area 42 has GSR Trainers and DCM Coordinators!!  
GSRs and DCMs, to ask how to be effective in your commitment,  

Nagsc and Sagsc have experienced members ready to help. 

NAGSC GSR Trainer – Pat S.     nagscgsrsurvivalmanualnorth@nevadaarea42.org 

SAGSC GSR Trainer – Dan B.     sagscgsrsurvivalmanualsouth@neadaarea42.org 

NAGSC DCM Coordinator – Phil W.     nagscdcmcoordinator@nevadaarea42.org 

SAGSC DCM Coordinator – Ed F.   sagscdcmcoordinator@nevadaarea42.org 

mailto:delegate@nevadaarea42.org
mailto:nagscgsrsurvivalmanualnorth@nevadaarea42.org
mailto:sagscgsrsurvivalmanualsouth@neadaarea42.org
mailto:nagscdcmcoordinator@nevadaarea42.org
mailto:sagscdcmcoordinator@nevadaarea42.org


 

Summer 2023 Area 42 Newsletter    [2]    www.nevadaarea42.org 

Summer 2023 Edition                           Confidential AA Document 

Message from our Area Chair 

Hello Area 42, The Fall Assembly is coming 

up soon on September 8th - 10th.  Please make 

your hotel reservations if you haven’t already 

done so.  The Assembly Agenda, printed in 

this Newsletter, is a preliminary agenda and 

is subject to change.   

Our Fall Assembly will be busy and 

hopefully fun. Jake S., our Delegate, will 

have a full report from the General Service 

Conference.  Area 42’s own Marita R., U.S. 

Trustee-at-Large, will give a Trustee report. 

We will hear a special presentation from Ruth 

J., Past Pacific Regional Trustee/ Past Area 

42 Delegate, on the history of Nevada Area 

42. 

Our ad-hoc committees have been busy.  The  

Inventory Ad-Hoc committee has done an 

outstanding job, with help from you, putting 

together an inventory for presentation to the 

body.  Please review the outline, provided by 

the committee, in this newsletter and come 

prepared to participate.  The Website Ad-Hoc 

committee will also have a presentation with 

their recommendations. 

We are fortunate to have another Past Pacific 

Regional Trustee, Past GSO General 

Manager and Past Delegate from Hawaii, 

Greg M, living in Nevada.  He will give the 

GSR orientation on Friday night.  You won’t 

want to miss it.  

Lyle C., Area Chair 

chairperson@nevadaarea42.org 

 

Scheduling a Zoom Meeting on the Area 42 Account 

If you are a DCM, Committee Chair or hold an Area Service Position you can use the 

Area 42 Zoom account to schedule a Zoom meeting for your service commitments and 

Committees. Please give a 48 hour notice when requesting a meeting by email,  

you should receive a response within 24 hours. 

Follow these instructions: Send an email to: nevadaarea42tech@gmail.com  

Include The Following Information:                           You will received the follow information: 

a. Title for your meeting          a.    The link for your meeting 

b. Date for your meeting          b.    The password for your meeting 

c. Time and duration of your meeting         c.     A Host Key 

d. Is it a recurring meeting?          d.    How to use a Host Key instructions 

e. The password you would like to use 

 

mailto:chairperson@nevadaarea42.org
mailto:nevadaarea42tech@gmail.com
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Message from our SAGSC Chair 

It’s pretty much a living hell here in the southern tip of Nevada, with near-frying pan temperatures.  However, it 

was absolutely gorgeous at District 19’s 3rd Annual CampNic last weekend.  Their high temperatures were the 

same as Las Vegas’ low temperatures!  It was such a relief to be in Ely – in more ways than one.  In addition to 

all of the usual wonderful camping / picnic fun - like delicious food, games, laughter, and the great outdoors - 

District 19 drenched us in recovery with awesome speaker, gratitude, and spiritual meetings.  As a special treat, 

our SAGSC Grapevine Chair conducted a fabulous Grapevine Workshop.  After telling us about the Grapevine, 

and our SAGSC Secretary reading her previously published Grapevine story, we sat down to write our own 

stories.  The silence and intensity of everyone writing together was palatable.  At one point, I stopped writing and 

looked around – it brought tears to my eyes.  The stories that were shared were amazing.  I hope everyone who 

wrote a story submits it to the Grapevine at www.AAGrapevine.org/share.  If you decide to escape the heat and 

visit Ely, they have meetings every night except Tuesday.  Details are at www.ElyAA.org  Thank you, District 

19, for a lovely recovery-filled weekend - again. 

 

Since I last wrote to you in March, we have been busy in Southern Area 42, with PRAASA and Roundtables in 

early March, and the Area Pre-Conference Assembly at the end of March.  I had the great honor and joy of hosting 

our Pacific Regional Trustee while she was in Las Vegas.  Her talk at the Assembly about “cracks in the sidewalk” 

helped launch the whole Area into Inventory-mode.  Thank you!   

 

We amended our Guidelines to include La Vina and a Technology Chair, and created Ad Hoc committees to look 

at our guidelines and our inventory.  

 

The Districts are hosting workshops, socials (with and without ice cream), a softball game (!), picnics, campouts, 

etc., and working hard to increase group participation.  Our SAGSC Secretary and District 1 co-hosted the first 

ever Literature Festival, and the Standing Committees are hosting workshops and events with Specialty Courts, 

National Guard, Metro, speed fellowshipping, and more.  All Committees can use volunteers.  It’s your program 

– go for the joy! Work continues on the Southern Area Guidelines and Inventory Ad Hoc Committees.   

 

Coming soon – My Sponsor says:  “If you’re bored in AA, it’s because you’re a boring person!”: 

Every Friday – 2pm – District 17 (Pahrump) Karaoke @ the First Step Club 

Almost every Saturday -9-11 am – Archives meets @ Central Office – contact Ronnie to join us.   

August 12th 1-3 pm – District 5b Sponsorship Workshop @ St Andrews 

August 20th – District 7 picnic on the mountain 

August 26th – 2-6 pm - LVYPAA - Monster Pong @ Central Office 

Sometime in the Fall- District 17 – Softball game in Pahrump 

Sometime in September – District 17 – Lovell Canyon campout 

October 8th – District 5b picnic @ Bunker Park 

October 14th – District 1 picnic in Boulder City 

Oct 28th – LVYPAA - Scavenger hunt at TIE Club 

November 12th – SAGSC – live @ Central Office and via Zoom 

 

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to serve you.  If there is anything I can do to help you in your service 

work or your life, please reach out to me. Love in Service,  

 

Caroline J., SAGSC Chair 

SAGSCChair@NevadaArea42.org  

http://www.aagrapevine.org/share
http://www.elyaa.org/
mailto:SAGSCChair@NevadaArea42.org
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Message from our Alternate Delegate and NAGSC Chair 

Hi Area 42, I’m Paul, your Alternate Delegate 

and NAGSC Chairperson. I hope everyone is 

having a wonderful summer. I recently returned 

from the 2nd annual NACYPAA (Nevada Area 

Conference of Young People in Alcoholics 

Anonymous) conference in Reno and had a great 

time. The speakers and panels were great and 

heartfelt. The enthusiasm and energy was 

amazing; you could say it was electric and 

contagious. Next year NACYPAA 3 will be in 

Elko Nevada. Elko has a small fellowship and 

they will need all the support our Area can give 

them. This is a great opportunity for outreach in 

one of our remote communities. Let’s show them 

our support!  

As Alternate Delegate, I have reached out to the 

ACC (Area Conference Committee) Chairs and 

Alternates to confirm the members on their 

committees. If you are an ACC chair or Alternate 

Chair and have not heard from me, please contact 

me.  

On December 2, at our next NAGSC meeting, 

I’m planning on giving a presentation on how we 

summarize GSC agenda items and on round table 

presentations. This request for more information 

was brought up at the Spring Assembly and we 

are giving the presentation just before the first of 

the year when the new items come out. This way, 

it will be fresh in everyone’s mind. Thanks for 

allowing me to serve.  

Paul E. Alternate Delegate/NAGSC Chair 

alternatedelegate@nevadaarea42.org  

nagscchairperson@nevadaarea42.org

Online Contributions to the A.A. General Service 
Board are easier than ever! 

 

Recent improvements to the online contributions page at aa.org have simplified the 

payment process, allowing for faster processing of your group’s or individual Seventh 
Tradition donations. While the General Service Board will continue to accept 
contributions by mail, it is important to remember this recently shared information: 
 

Online contributions cost less to process than those made by check,  
saving our fellowship $2.67 per contribution! 

 
In a recent email communication, our General Service Office manager, Bob W. 
shared, “Currently less than 25 percent of contributions are made online. We hope 
that these improvements will encourage more use of our online contribution pages, 
increasing the impact of your Seventh Tradition contributions.” Bob W. GSO GM 
 
Please share this information at your district and group business meetings, A savings 
of $2.67 per contribution will go a long way to support our services at home and 
worldwide through our collective basket, “where money and spirituality mix.” 
 
 

mailto:alternatedelegate@nevadaarea42.org
mailto:nagscchairperson@nevadaarea42.org
https://www.aa.org/
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Message from our Area Alternate Chair

There are several reasons I love the upcoming 

Fall Assembly. First and foremost, I love 

General Service. My cup gets a bit fuller and my 

sobriety gets a much needed boost and reminder. 

Secondly,  I get to see all your sober, enthusiastic 

faces and be a small part of all the cool stuff you 

do, and thirdly, (is that a thing??), we are so 

much closer to my favorite time of year!  

 

By now, all Area Committee Members and 

Standing Committee Chairs will have received 

an email regarding topics for discussion at both 

meetings at the Area Assembly. I do this because 

I believe working off an agenda keeps me 

focused. I have made plenty of messes by just 

winging it. Please submit to me by August 31st. 

I will put the first 3 or 4 topics I receive on the 

agenda, and of course if there is time, I will take 

anything from the floor.  

 

If this will be your first Area Assembly, 

welcome. I look forward to our experience 

together. If this is your second plus, I am so glad 

you came back! I look forward to our experience 

together as well! Safe travels and I will see you 

in a month! 

 

Jonelle W., Area 42 Alternate Area Chair 

alternatechairperson@nevadaarea42.org 

Message from our Area Alternate Secretary 

It’s been busy for me these last few months. I 

can’t believe it’s time to write another newsletter 

article. Time is flying by.  

 

The biggest undertaking I’ve done lately is to 

organize a Literature Festival in the South. It was 

a great event and I had a huge amount of support. 

I want to give a special shout-out to District 1 for 

co-sponsoring the event with me. I couldn’t have 

done it without their support. At the event, we set 

up displays of AA literature and created a space 

for fellowship where members could drop-in and 

check out Conference approved literature, 

Grapevine publications, LaVina publications, 

and Archive pieces. There was live music, food, 

games and raffles. We had tables set up so people 

could just hang out with their friends or make 

new ones and a good time was had by all. I’m 

looking forward to repeating the event next year 

in the North. 

 

On a more mundane level, I’ve been busy doing 

my SAGSC secretary duties. I’m working with 

the translation group and should have the July 

minutes ready to send out shortly. I’m looking 

forward to getting that completed.  

 

I also helped Jennifer, the Area Secretary, with 

getting the Spring Assembly minutes completed. 

They are much longer than the SAGSC minutes 

and I’m more than willing to assist. It’s a huge 

job and Jennifer gets kudos from me for her 

herculean efforts. 

 

Lastly, while not required by the secretary 

position, I am involved in several ad hoc 

committees. Participating on ad hoc committees 

has expanded my understanding of AA and how 

it works. It really feels like I am a part of General 

Service when I’m involved with an ad hoc team. 

I would highly recommend volunteering to be on 

one when the opportunity comes up. It’s great. 

 

Libby G., Alt. Area Secretary/SAGSC Secretary  

alternatesecretary@nevadaarea42.org 

sagscsecretary@nevadaarea42.org 

 

mailto:alternatechairperson@nevadaarea42.org
mailto:alternatesecretary@nevadaarea42.org
mailto:sagscsecretary@nevadaarea42.org
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Summer Fun in District 19 

 

My heart brims with gratitude as I write this 

from the isle of District 19 in Eastern Nevada. 

Last weekend District 19 held the third 

annual CampNic at Ward Mountain. And it 

was incredible thanks to those who attended 

and the people in Area 42 who helped spread 

the word. This year’s roughly 45 attendees 

included members of District 19’s three 

active groups along with some returning 

visitors from Southern Nevada and Caliente 

and host of new friends from the Las Vegas 

Valley. 

Thanks to District 19’s Grapevine Committee 

Chair, we welcomed the Southern Area 

General Service Committee (SAGSC) 

Grapevine Chairperson Heather L. who 

treated us to a Grapevine Writing Workshop 

on Saturday. Current SAGSC Secretary 

Libby G., who has had a story 

published in the magazine shared her 

own experience with Grapevine 

submissions proving that it can and 

does happen. I would not be surprised 

if one of the CampNic workshop 

stories makes it into the magazine in 

the next few months. Yes, they were 

that good. 

The Weekend Warriors Group here in 

Ely hosted the 7 p.m. Friday and 

Saturday night speaker meetings. The 

end of the Saturday speaker meeting 

included a sobriety countdown where a 

newcomer, who was at her first A.A. meeting, 

received a signed-by-all Big Book from a 

camper with over 40 years. (She’s since 

attended meetings…) 

The group enjoyed authentic ranch-style 

cooking, played horseshoes, attended three 

optional open discussion meetings with one 

walking meeting, chaired by SAGSC’s Chair, 

Caroline J., and simply enjoyed getting to 

know each other better throughout the 

weekend. 

District 19 has committed to hosting another 

CampNic on the fourth weekend in July and 

we hope as many AA’s from around Area 42 

can join us. Until then, District 19 hopes to 

see you as we trudge the road of happy 

destiny. Yours in love and continued service, 

Annie D., DCM District 19 

district19@nevadaarea42.org  

 

mailto:district19@nevadaarea42.org
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Area 42 Hosts the Pacific Region Forum 

July 12-14, 2024, Las Vegas, Nevada 

In July of next year, Area 42 will host the 

Pacific Region Forum. One of the 

questions that is always asked at every 

General Service Conference is, “how can 

we get more first time attendees to come to 

our Regional Forums?” This is answered 

by you and we hope to get as many first 

timers as possible, from all over the Pacific 

Region, to join us in Las Vegas at the 

Westgate Las Vegas Resort, July 12th – 

14th of 2024. Please help us get the word 

out.  

We will need lots of volunteers. Rhonda W. 

and Jay S. are chairing the volunteer committees from the South and the North, respectively. Please reach 

out to them and sign up as a volunteer. 

Those of you who have not attended a Forum in the past may be asking what a Pacific Region Forum is 

about. The Regional Forums are organized by the General Service Office (GSO) and offer the opportunity 

for local members to meet staff members of the GSO, the General Service Board, A.A.W.S., and the AA 

Grapevine. There is no registration fee for A.A. members at Regional Forums and the costs of the facility 

are paid by the General Service Board.  

The purpose of the Regional Forums is to provide a weekend of presentations and in person interaction 

between AA members and the General Service Office for an exchange of ideas and information. Every 

year, at the conference, the members of AA, through our Delegates, informs the General Service Board 

what we would like them to work on. At the Forum, the GSO board members and staff will let us know 

how the work is being carried out and what is happening in A.A. in the Americas and all over the world.    

Area 42 has been given the honor of hosting this event. Please consider volunteering and be sure to spread 

the word about this event. The “Save the Date”  card above will be available at our Fall Assembly. Please 

pick up a few and share them with your local members and groups. We would love for everyone to bring 

a first timer to this wonderful and informative General Service event. 

For more information about Regional Forums, see the link below. 

Regional and Local Forums | Alcoholics Anonymous (aa.org) 

or contact Phil W., Area 42 Forum Volunteer Committee Chair 

https://www.aa.org/regional-and-local-forums
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Nevada Area 42 inventory 

“When our inventory is carefully taken, and we have made 

peace with ourselves, the conviction follows that tomorrow’s 

challenges can be met as they come.”  

Twelve & Twelve, p.89 

At our Spring Assembly, a request was made that Area 

42 conduct a group inventory. With support from the 

members present, an ad hoc committee was formed to 

coordinate a process to be used at our Fall Assembly to 

implement the inventory. The ad hoc committee asked 

our membership for suggestions of inventory questions. 

The following is the result. These questions will be 

discussed at our next Assembly. GSRs, please share 

with your groups and bring your group’s conscience to 

share at our Fall Assembly.  

From the Inventory Ad Hoc Committee  

 

The following questions have been selected by the Area Inventory Ad Hoc committee to present to the Fall Area 

Assembly in September, 2023. The Ad Hoc Committee is recommending the Assembly pick 3 or 4 topics to 

discuss. We will then offer the opportunity for people to express their opinions on any question(s). We are 

estimating between 20 to 30 minutes per topic depending on the number of topics selected. Each person will have 

3 minutes to speak. We suggest GSRs should bring the full list of questions to their groups to get their feedback. 

 

TOPIC 1 - GSRs 

• What can the area and the districts do to inspire GSRs to get in and keep them involved in general 

service?  

• Are we giving too many reports and if so, how could we replace time spent giving reports with other 

relevant information?  

• Should we assign DCM, GSRs & Alt GSRs to a standing committee (rather than let them pick) to better 

mirror the General Service Conference. Why or why not? 

• What would be more ways to prepare the GSR's for their position in addition to using the GSR Survival 

Manual and orientation at the Assembly.  

 

TOPIC 2 - CONFERENCE AGENDA ITEMS 

• Are there other ways to better educate/inform our delegate on agenda items? 

• Have we, as an Area, made sure that our Delegate is truly informed by what our group consciences are 

or are we relying more on individual's experience/comments/opinions? 

• How could we improve our agenda item education for the groups, GSRs and DCMs? 

https://www.aa.org/sites/default/files/2021-11/en_step10.pdf#page=2
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TOPIC 3 - REMOTE COMMUNITIES & DARK DISTRICTS 

• How can we better serve and engage our remote communities within the cities, like Native American, 

Spanish-speaking, Asian, Black, Muslim, etc.? 

• How do we encourage AA members in the larger cities and towns to make the effort to travel to remote 

meetings? 

• Who's missing from our rooms? Why? What is our part in their absence? 

• How can we improve on reaching out to dark & dim districts? 

 

TOPIC 4 – TRANSLATION & INTERPRETATION 

• Are the translation/interpretation committee special workers or trusted servants? 

• Should we be paying for professional verbal and written translation services? 

• Regarding translation and interpretation what are we doing well?  

• Regarding translation and interpretation what can be improved? 

 

TOPIC 5 - ASSEMBLY  

• Why do we do new business on Sunday mornings when people are leaving or have left?  

• How can we improve the assembly agenda? 

• Do we still need the blue room?  

• Should anyone be able to attend the blue room as an observer? 

 

TOPIC 6 - AREA OFFICERS 

• Are we asking too much of our Area officers, remembering we are volunteers? 

• Is the workload and/or time needed for some area positions discouraging people from wanting to stand? 

• Are we using our alternate officers effectively? 

• In electing our trusted servants are we using Concept IX as a guide or just choosing warm bodies or the 

“cool kids”? 

 

TOPIC 7 - STANDING COMMITTEES 

• Are we asking the Accessibility Committee to cover too many special groups?  

• Do we have too many committees? Not enough? Just right? 

• What are some ideas to get more members involved in committee work? 

• How can we improve our standing committees? 

 

TOPIC 8 - FINANCES 

• How would you like to see 7th Tradition contributions spent? 

• Are we keeping too much money year-to-year?  

• Would more funding for standing committees encourage more participation? 

 

TOPIC 9 - AREA INVENTORY (This question is mandatory) 

• What do you want to see be a result of this inventory?  

• What are you willing to do to help to make that happen? 

 

Thank you for allowing the Ad Hoc committee to be of service, 

Ruth, Sophie, Libby and Joe 
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Fall 2023 Area 42 Assembly Agenda 

Friday Sept. 8, 2023 [6pm until 9pm] 

4:00pm Registration Open 

6:00pm  Open Assembly with Moment of Silence, Opening Remarks 

Secretary’s Report — Approval of minutes   

6:15-7:50pm DCM/Area Officer/Standing Committees Reports (3 minutes) 

8:00-9:00pm GSR Orientation — Main Meeting Room — Greg M. 

8:00-9:00pm Area Committee Meeting — Blue Room — Jonelle W. 

Saturday, Sept. 9, 2023  [8am until 4pm] 

7:00-7:45am  Open Discussion Meeting — Host District 12 Leads 

8:00am   Registration Open 

8:00am Assembly — Welcome  

8:15-9:30am     Delegate Report — Jake S.  — Report from Conference  

9:30-9:45am BREAK 

9:45-10:45am Class B (alcoholic) U.S. Trustee-at-Large— Marita R.  

10:45-11:30am History of Area 42 — Ruth J. Past Pacific Regional Trustee 

11:30-1:00pm LUNCH 

1:00-4:00pm Libby G. Area 42 Inventory 

4:00-4:30pm Area Conference Committee Reports 

4:30-6:00pm BREAK 

6:00pm Banquet 

7:00pm Speaker — Ruth J., Past Pacific Regional Trustee (District 12 hosts) 

Sunday, Sept. 10, 2023  [9am until noon] 

7:00-8:00am 

8:00-8:50am  

8:00-8:50am  

9:00-9:15am  

9:15-9:45am  

9:45-10:00am 

10:00-10:30am 

10:30-11:00am 

11:00-12:00pm 

12:00pm 

Open Discussion Meeting — Host District 12 Leads 

Area Committee Meeting — Jonelle W. (Archives Rm) 

DCM Committee meeting — Ed F./Phil W. (Blue Rm) 

Opening Remarks 

Budget  

BREAK 

Ad hoc Committee Reports:   Website Update — Mike L. 

What’s on your mind?  

Ask it Basket 

Close of Assembly 
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From a Member 

The Width and Breadth of Area 42  
My name is Dano B., and I am an alcoholic. I was born and raised in 

New Jersey and have lived in Alaska and northern California.  

 
I got sober in Las Vegas. It seemed like it was against my own will, 

but I persevered. I had the opportunity and availability of almost 1000 

meetings per week in the Las Vegas Valley. I was a member of the 

Midnight meeting at the Serenity Club in Chinatown and would meet 

my sponsor at the Friday night Survivors Group at the Samaritan 

House in downtown Las Vegas.  The expanse of my Area 42 was the 

small nucleus of the Las Vegas metropolitan area. I considered a 

summer drive to Boulder City an outward adventure! 

 
I knew nothing about remote communities or small-town A.A. I knew 

nothing about Winnemucca, or Baker, Nevada, or the small sliver of 

eastern California that shares our Area 42 with Nevada. I never realized 

how the Spanish linguistics community was right beside my doorstep, 

or that the Native American populations call this their home. Our area 

covers a lot of geographic terrain. It also covers a larger spectrum of 

small towns and localized A.A. that, by living in the largest city in the 

state, I was just not familiar with.  

 
I am overwhelmed by the amount of Twelve Step work available in the 

nooks and crannies of our area and how my small mind has expanded 

in this recovery program. Even more amazing is my increased 

understanding of the needs in our area over these years. How a small 

town like Beatty lies between northern and southern Nevada, that one 

lone member in Battle Mountain is reaching for the hand of A.A, and 

how an A.S.L. speaker yearns for the voice of A.A. 

 

My own truth and irony are that I would rather drive 300 miles to have 
an A.A. meeting with a lone member than my apprehension to log into 

a Zoom meeting. I want the hand of A.A. always to be there. That hand 

needs to be connected to the arm and body as well. All my good 

thoughts and ideas do not help the sick and suffering alcoholic. Rather, 

it's the actions I take to include those who are not in the breadbasket of 

activity. We have all types of A.A. members. Some who seem unreachable or uninterested in our program, 

those who rely on the telephone and mailbox to practice the program, and the ones who interpret the message.  

 

Our Area 42 reflects our world. My growth in Alcoholics Anonymous has to be based on the idea that this 

program can work for anyone who desires its gifts. The next hundred years will be based on people who 

cannot access or have never heard the message of Alcoholics Anonymous, 

and for that…..I am responsible! 

Tonopah Hotels 

Belvada Hotel 

(775) 277-3950 

Belvada Hotel 

Mizpah Hotel 

(775) 482-3030 

mizpahhotel.com 

Jim Butler Inn 

(800) 635-9455 

Jim Butler Tonopah  

Best Western 

Hi Desert Inn 

(775) 482-3511 

Best Western Hi-Desert Inn 

Clown Motel 

(775) 624-9098 

The Clown Motel, Tonopah 

Comfort Inn 

(775) 482-8883 

Comfort Inn Tonopah  

 

https://www.belvadahotel.com/
http://www.themizpahhotel.com/
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=6e5b97dcf36887b7JmltdHM9MTY3NTcyODAwMCZpZ3VpZD0zMGM0YTI5NC0zMjc4LTY0YTUtMjVkMi1hYzQyMzM1YTY1YjUmaW5zaWQ9NTQ3Mg&ptn=3&hsh=3&fclid=30c4a294-3278-64a5-25d2-ac42335a65b5&psq=jim+butler+tonopah+nv&u=a1dGVsOjgwMDYzNTk0NTU&ntb=1
https://jimbutlerinn.com/
https://www.bestwestern.com/en_US/book/tonopah/hotel-rooms/best-western-hi-desert-inn/propertyCode.29047.html
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=adf1d2a5165b7fcaJmltdHM9MTY3NTcyODAwMCZpZ3VpZD0zMGM0YTI5NC0zMjc4LTY0YTUtMjVkMi1hYzQyMzM1YTY1YjUmaW5zaWQ9NTQ4NQ&ptn=3&hsh=3&fclid=30c4a294-3278-64a5-25d2-ac42335a65b5&psq=clown+hotel+tonopah&u=a1dGVsOjc3NTYyNDkwOTg&ntb=1
https://www.theclownmotelusa.com/
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=2459f13c23f8c90eJmltdHM9MTY3NTcyODAwMCZpZ3VpZD0zMGM0YTI5NC0zMjc4LTY0YTUtMjVkMi1hYzQyMzM1YTY1YjUmaW5zaWQ9NTQ4OA&ptn=3&hsh=3&fclid=30c4a294-3278-64a5-25d2-ac42335a65b5&psq=comfort+inn+tonopah&u=a1dGVsOjc3NTQ4Mjg4ODM&ntb=1
https://www.choicehotels.com/nevada/tonopah/comfort-inn-hotels/nv117?mc=llbillpx&pmf=local
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The Area 42 Communications Committee developed the flow chart below to illustrate how

 General Service structure is to provide a communication path between the groups and the 

   General Service Office. The charts below demonstrate to our members how emails and mail

move between our groups and the Area, NAGSC, and SAGCS recording secretaries.

documents move through our communications channels. One of the main purposes of the 
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District Meetings 

 
District 1: 3rd Sunday monthly, 10:15am  

Lost & Found Rm, 544 Ave. H, Boulder City  

district1@nevadaarea42.org  

District 2: 2nd Thursday monthly at 6:30pm  

Central Office at 436 S. Rock, in Sparks.  

district2@nevadaarea42.org  

District 3: 1st Sunday, ODD months at 2pm  

district3@nevadaarea42.org  

District 4: 1st Thursday monthly at 6 pm 

The Triangle Club in Reno, 635 S Wells Ave 

district4@nevadaarea42.org  

District 5B: 2nd Saturday monthly 1:15 pm  

district5b@nevadaarea42.org  

District 6: 2nd Sunday, EVEN mths , 1:15pm  

Carson City Alano Club, 1800 E. Williams St.  

district6@nevadaarea42.org  

District 7: 3rd Friday monthly at 6:30 pm  

district7@nevadaarea42.org  

District 8: 1st Sunday of ODD mths, 3:30 pm  

Crowley Lake Community Center 

district8@nevadaarea42.org  

District 9: 3rd Sunday, monthly at 12:30pm  

Central Office, 1515 E Tropicana, #710  

district9@nevadaarea42.org  

District 10A: 3rd Sunday, ODD mths at 1:30  

680 River Street Elko, NV 

district10a@nevadaarea42.org  

District 10B: Inactive  

Email for information:  

district10b@nevadaarea42.org  

District 11: Inactive  

Email for information:  

district11@nevadaarea42.org  

District 12: 2nd Saturday monthly 5 pm  

Wolf Center 457 Esmeralda St, Fallon  

district12@nevadaarea42.org 

District 13: 2nd Sunday Monthly  

Triangle Club, 4600 S Nellis Blvd, Las Vegas  

district13@nevadaarea42.org  

District 14: 3rd Wednesday, ODD mths 6pm  

district14@nevadaarea42.org  

 

 

 

District 15: 2nd Sunday at 10 am  

TIE Club, 329 North 11th Street, Las Vegas  

district15@nevadaarea42.org 

District 16: 3rd Tuesday monthly at 6 pm  

Sparks Christian, 510 Greenbrae Dr, #103  

district16@nevadaarea42.org  

District 17: 1st Wednesday monthly 6:30 pm 

1230 South Loop Road, Pahrump  

district17@nevadaarea42.org  

District 18: Inactive  

Mineral County  

district18@nevadaarea42.org  

District 19: 1st Wednesday, Odd Months, 6pm 

Shoshone Education Center, Ely, NV 

district19@nevadaarea42.org  

District 20: 3rd Saturday in Jan, Mar, May, Aug, & Oct, 

10:30am  

district20@nevadaarea42.org  

District 21: Every Thursday at 7 pm 

3m S. Valley View Blvd., Suite #A-208  

district21@nevadaarea42.org  

District 22: 1st Thursday, monthly at 6:30pm 

Central Office at 436 S Rock, Sparks 

district22@nevadaarea42.org 

 



 

 

  


